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 DEEP RIVER BOARD of EDUCATION 
 
Date:  February 03, 2021 
 
 
Budget Workshop I  – REMOTE MEETING held  
 
(To view a recording of this meeting, please visit our website  www.reg4.k12.ct.us  and 
select “Remote Meeting Recordings” under the BOARD OF EDUCATION Heading) 
 
         
 
Attendance: Board members        Administration:       Others:  

 Paula Weglarz        Brian White  Naomi Marinelli  

 = present Miriam Morrissey        Robert Grissom     

 Scott Hallden        Sarah Smalley    

 Lenore Grunko        Lauren Feltz    

 Tracy Dickson            

 Marc Lewis      

 Pat Maikowski      

 Mary Campbell (joined at 

6:02 p.m.) 
     

 Robert Ferretti      

       

                                                                                    
Call To Order:  approx. 6:00 p.m.  
 
Items/Discussion:  
 
The board reviewed and discussed the proposed Deep River Elementary budget 
document and artifacts for 2021-22 (see attached) 
 
Superintendent White asked the Board to share their interest in continuing with increased 
custodial FTE (hours) in next year’s budget.  He reminded them that part way through 
this year there was an increase in custodial FTE to provide for a temporary position in 
order to help deal with extra cleaning required by COVID pandemic conditions.  
Superintendent White pointed out that the current temporary position is being paid for 
with grant funds received from the government. The proposed budget document does not 
include the extra custodial FTE because it is unknown whether or not additional grant 
funding will come through. 
 
There was a discussion among board members as to their desire for extra custodial FTE 
to be added to the proposed budget.  Some members stated their support for it and some 
stated they would not support the increase to the budget.  It was determined that 
administration will provide information at the next budget workshop regarding how the 
addition of those extra custodial hours would affect the proposed budget’s bottom line for 
the Board’s consideration.   
 

http://www.reg4.k12.ct.us/


Administration was requested to provide information at the next workshop regarding 
whether or not the Deep River Elementary budget is still paying for .2 FTE for art, music 
and P.E. specials.  When those positions were moved into the Supervision District budget 
a few years ago, the needs based FTEs included were for .8 only.  At that time the Deep 
River BOE chose to cover the extra .2 of FTE within their own budget in order to keep it 
as a whole 1.0 FTE position. 
 
Administration was asked to provide a staffing proposal at the next workshop that will 
show the impact of the potential need for adding additional staff if the actual enrollment 
numbers and subsequent effect on class sizes next year were to warrant adding additional  
section(s).  
 
Administration will also provide more details regarding the requests for painting and 
carpet replacement. 
 
There was time for public comment. No comments were made. 
 
 
The next budget workshop will be held February 18, 2021 @ 6:00 p.m. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT:      
On motion duly made and seconded, the board unanimously VOTED to adjourn at 
approx.  8:03 p.m. 

 
 
 
 





































Deep River Elementary School 
Equipment Needs

Amount Requested:
School Year 

2021-2022

One Card Reader for Exterior Doors 7,156.00
Kitchen Refrigerator 13,000.00
Painting 5,000.00
Carpet Replacement:
   Library, library hallway and back 
   entrance ramp, and gymnasium lobby 35,000.00

60,156.00


